
VIRGINIA: 
 A meeting of the Lancaster County Board of Supervisors was held in the 
Courthouse of said County on Tuesday, May 23, 2000. 
 

Present:  B. Wally Beauchamp, Chairman 
   F. W. Jenkins, Jr. Vice Chairman 
   Patrick G. Frere, Board Member 
   Cundiff H. Simmons, Board Member 
   William H. Pennell, Jr., County Administrator 
 Absent: Donald O. Conaway, Board Member 
 Others 

Present: Press  
 
Mr. Beauchamp called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM. 
 
FY 2000-2001 COUNTY BUDGET 

There followed a discussion of the individual cost centers of the FY 01 budget. 
 

The Board agreed to approve, by consensus, all unopposed changes to the draft 
budget prepared by the county administrator.  All other matters were approved by 
motion. 
 

The Board members asked that the county administrator check with the 
Commissioner of the Revenue about the possibility of increased assessments based on the 
belief that Blue Ridge Appraisers did not do a complete job on the reassessment. 
 

Motion was made by Mr. Beauchamp to increase the salary of Glenn Rowe, 
General Services Director, by 10% from his FY 00 salary.  Vote 3 Aye (Beauchamp, 
Simmons, Frere), 1 Nay (Jenkins). 
 

The Board members asked that the county administrator have Mr. Rowe pay more 
attention to the Lancaster convenience center by making spot checks to ensure cleanliness 
and order.  It was suggested that Cy Revere could make checks as he comes and goes 
from the animal shelter. 
 

The Board members asked about the changing amounts of the computer lease.  
When is the payoff? 
 

The Board members suggested the �dirt room� in the basement of the courthouse 
might be converted to office space.  The county administrator was asked to get prices on 
this construction. 
 

The Board members asked the county administrator to check on the current prices 
being received for recycled cardboard. 
 



The Board members asked the county administrator to check to see why some 
refuse site employees don�t wear complete issued uniforms while at work. 
 

The Board members renewed their request to get prices from Bay Transit for 
Saturday and/or Sunday service in Lancaster County. 
 

Motion was made by Mr. Jenkins not to fund the GOAL program during FY 01.  
VOTE:  3 Aye (Beauchamp, Simmons, Jenkins), 1 Nay (Frere). 
 

The Board members asked the county administrator to explore changing the 
subdivision ordinance to require no notice to adjoining property owners and having all 
subdivisions reviewed at staff level. 
 

The Board members asked about purchasing a digital camera for the Wetlands 
Board.  Mr. Pennell will check on funds available and cost of cameras. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Motion was made by Mr. Jenkins to adjourn the meeting.  Vote:  4-0. 


